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Labrador Department of Municipal Affairs and Environment
Office of the Minister

FEB 1 22019

Reg. #1 983

Mr. Paul Curran
DFO-SmalI Craft Harbours
10 Barter’s Hill
St. John’s NL A1C 5X1

Dear Mr. Curran:

RE: Mary’s Harbour Breakwater

On November 1, 2018, the Mary’s Harbour Breakwater project was released from
environmental assessment, subject to the condition that an environmental protection plan
(EPP) for the project is submitted to and approved by the Minister of Municipal Affairs and
Environment prior to the commencement of project construction.

On January 16, 2019, DFO-Small Craft Harbours submitted an EPP for the Mary’s Harbour
Breakwater project, which was subject to a review by interested government agencies. The
EPP was found to be acceptable and is therefore approved.

Please be aware that you must abide by all commitments made in the EPP and that any
significant changes will be subject to additional review and approval. Although final, the
EPP is considered to be a living document that can be updated as required, should
environmental conditions or circumstances change.

If you have any questions concerning these matters, please contact Ms. Joanne Sweeney,
Director of the Environmental Assessment Division, at (709) 729-0673 or by email at
joannesweeney@Qov.nl.ca.
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Sincerely,

Graham Letto, MHA
District of Labrador West
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Environment

cc: Hon. Lisa Dempster, MHA, District of Cartwright-L’Anse au Clair
Mark McNeil, Public Services and Procurement Canada
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